
PRESIDENT  HARRY’S NOTES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hello Rotarians.   
 

Yesterday Sharon and I attended the combined Probus Clubs’annual church parade 
at the Salvation Army.  It was a very pleasant way to spend Sunday afternoon with 
many clubs represented.  Rotarian (Lt Col) Ian Smith welcomed the large gathering 
on behalf of  The Salvation Army. 
 

I'm sending this President's News from Flinders Island while holidaying this 
week.  Hence I will be an apology for this week’s Thursday meeting.  Vice President 
Lara Alexander will chair the dinner meeting - thank you Lara. 
 

On a sad note last week saw the passing of a long-term SLRC member - Glen Hors-
burgh.   Glen was tireless in his community service work with the South Launceston 
club over many, many decades.  The funeral service will be private but the club has 
sent it's condolences.  Rest in peace Glenn. 
 

All the best for this week. 
 

President Harry 
 

 

22 
November 

 2018 

COMING EVENTS 
 

 
 

RYDA  
Symmons Plains. 

13th-22nd October. 
 

 
 

Visit of  
District Governor,  
Michael Plunkett. 

Coming in November. 
Date to be confirmed. 

 
 
 

Sheep Poo Collection 
Dates. 

Next one T.B.A. 
Saturdays: 

17th October. 
21st November. 

 
 

27 
June 
2019 

 

13 
 August   

2020 

 

This week: Past President Dale Luck. “Landforms of the Tamar Valley.” 
Next week: Social Evening at Legana Tavern. 6.00 for 6.30 pm. 

15 
October  

2020 

 

PERSONAL NEWS. 
As President Harry mentioned, Glen Horsburgh passed away last week. Glen was possibly the longest serving 
member of our club, having been an active member for over fifty years. Glen was president 1972-73 and a Paul 
Harris Fellow. 
Andrew Whitehead encountered Ian Fraser in the supermarket recently. Ian reported that he and Mardi are 
both well. Ian sends his greetings to club members. He is still playing cricket. 



KATHY MACQUEEN 

MERRILYN BRIGGS 

LES GRANT 

MELISSA MCGRATH 

KRISTA PREECE 

 

STEPHEN GORDON 

KEVIN PREECE 

NO DUTIES WELCOME 

ATTENDANCE 

22ND OCTOBER 29TH OCTOBER 

If you are unable to fulfill your rostered duty, please arrange for a replacement. 

CHAIRPERSON 

APOLOGIES BY 10.30am TUESDAY TO TERRY CRAWFORD 63447033 or 0417 366 531 
(If not received by then, an invoice will be issued) 

CLUB DUTIES 

DATE 

THANKS KRISTA PREECE  CATHERINE QUARRELL 

15TH OCTOBER 

LAST WEEK’S MEETING 

 
 

Rotarians hard at work being Rotarians! 

SOCIAL EVENING BRIAN BEARDWOOD 

LAST WEEK’S SOCIAL GATHERING AT OLDE TUDOR HOTEL. 

The road to success has very few travellers, because so many get lost trying to find the short cuts. 

True greatness is measured by the capacity to serve. 

People make counterfeit money. In many cases money makes counterfeit people. 



ANOTHER VINNIES VAN PHOTO. 
 
 

 

AND FINALLY……. 
I had someone ask for an aisle seats so that his or her 
hair wouldn’t get messed up by being near the win-
dow. 

A client called in inquiring about a package to Hawaii. 
After going over all the cost info, she asked, “Would it 
be cheaper to fly to California and then take the train 
to Hawaii?” 

I got a call from a woman who wanted to go to Cape-
town. I started to explain the length of the flight and 
the passport information when she interrupted me 
with “I’m not trying to make you look stupid, but Ca-
petown is in Massachusetts. “Without trying to make 
her look like the stupid one, I calmly explained, 
“Capecod is in Massachusetts, Capetown is in Africa.” 
Her response … click. 

A man called, furious about a Florida package we did. I 
asked what was wrong with the vacation in Orlando. 
He said he was expecting an ocean-view room. I tried 
to explain that is not possible, since Orlando is in the 
middle of the state. He replied, “Don’t lie to me. I 
looked on the map and Florida is a very thin state.” 

I got a call from a man who asked, “Is it possible to see 
England from Canada?” I said, “No.” He said “But they 
look so close on the map.” 

Another man called and asked if he could rent a car in 
Dallas. When I pulled up the reservation, I noticed he 

had a 1-hour lay over in Dallas. When I asked him 
why he wanted to rent a car, he said, “I heard Dal-
las was a big airport, and I need a car to drive be-
tween the gates to save time.” 

A nice lady just called. She needed to know how it 

AND FINALLY……. 
Why Americans shouldn’t travel—travel agents re-
port: 
A woman called and asked, "Do airlines put your physi-
cal description on your bag so they know who's lug-
gage belongs to who?" 
I said,"No, why do you ask?" 
She replied, "Well, when I checked in with the airline, 
they put a tag on my luggage that said FAT, and I'm 
overweight, is there any connection?" 

After putting her on hold for a minute while I "looked 
into it" ( I was actually laughing) I came back and ex-
plained the city code for Fresno is FAT, and that the 
airline was just putting a destination tag on her lug-
gage. I just got off the phone with a man who asked, 
"How do I know which plane to get on?" 

I asked him what exactly he meant, which he replied, 
"I was told my flight number is 823, but none of these 
darn planes have numbers on them." 

A woman called and said, "I need to fly to Pepsi-cola 
on one of those computer planes." I asked if she 
meant to fly to Pensacola on a commuter plane. She 
said, "Yeah, whatever." 

 

A businessman called and had a question about the 
documents he needed in order to fly to China. After a 
lengthy discussion about passports, I reminded him he 
needed a visa. 

"Oh no I don't, I've been to China many times and 
never had to have one of those." 

I double checked and sure enough, his stay 
required a visa. When I told him this he 
said, "Look, I've been to China four times 
and every time they have accepted my 
American Express." 

AND FINALLY……. 
More American travel tales: 
A woman called and asked, "Do airlines put your physi-
cal description on your bag so they know who's lug-
gage belongs to who?" 
I said, "No, why do you ask?" 
She replied, "Well, when I checked in with the airline, 
they put a tag on my luggage that said FAT, and I'm 
overweight, is there any connection?" 
After putting her on hold for a minute while I "looked 
into it" ( I was actually laughing) I came back and ex-
plained the city code for Fresno is FAT, and that the 
airline was just putting a destination tag on her lug-
gage. I just got off the phone with a man who asked, 
"How do I know which plane to get on?" 
I asked him what exactly he meant, which he replied, 
"I was told my flight number is 823, but none of these 
darn planes have numbers on them." 
A woman called and said, "I need to fly to Pepsi-cola 
on one of those computer planes." I asked if she 
meant to fly to Pensacola on a commuter plane. She 
said, "Yeah, whatever." 
 

A businessman called and had a question about the 
documents he needed in order to fly to China. After a 
lengthy discussion about passports, I reminded him he 
needed a visa. 
"Oh no I don't, I've been to China many times and nev-
er had to have one of those." 
I double checked and sure enough, his stay required a 
visa. When I told him this he said, "Look, I've been to 
China four times and every time they have accepted 
my American Express." 
  A woman called to make reservations, "I want to go 
from Chicago to Hippopotamus, New York" 
The agent was at a loss for words. Finally, the agent: 
"Are you sure that's the name of the town?" 
"Yes, what flights do you have?" replied the customer. 
After some searching, the agent came back with, "I'm 
sorry, ma'am, I've looked up every airport code in the 
country and can't find a Hippopotamus anywhere." 
The customer retorted, "Oh don't be silly. Everyone 
knows where it is. Check your map!" 
The agent scoured a map of the state of New York and 
finally offered, "You don't mean Buffalo, do you?" 
"That's it! I knew it was a big animal!" 

RYDA IS ON THIS WEEK AND NEXT. 
 



ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH LAUNCESTON 
Officers and Duties 2020-2021 

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH  
LAUNCESTON 

 

Club Chartered 
March 17 1962 

with 23 members 
58th Year of Rotary Service 

 

Thursday Meeting 
Hotel Grand Chancellor 

29 Cameron St, Launceston 
6.00 pm for 6.30 pm 

 

Make-ups & Apologies 
Assist-Secretary Terry Crawford 

Before 10.30 am Tuesday 
6344 7033 (W) 0417 366 531 

 

Correspondence 
PO Box 60 

Kings Meadows 7249 
 

Rotary International 
President 2020-2021 

Holger Knaack 
Rotary Club of Herzogtum  

Lauenburg-Mölln, Germany. 
 

District Governor: 
District 9830 
2019-2020 

Michael Plunkett. 
Rotary Club of Deloraine. 

Email:  
michael@smartrate.com.au 

 

President: 
Harry Galea 

Tel: Home: 6391 1048 
Email: harry.galea57@gmail.com 

 

Secretary: 
Andrea Bartholemew 

Tel: 6344 3668 
Mob: 0400 030 660 

Email: secretary.southlaunceston 
@rotary9830.org.au 

 

Editor: 
Ian Smith. 

Tel: 6327 4036  
Mob: 0437 916 144 

Email: iandesmith@bigpond.com 
Items by 9.00 pm Monday please 

President:  
Harry Galea. 
 
Immediate Past President: 
Krista Preece. 
 
Vice-President: 
Lara Alexander. 
 
Secretaries: 
Andrea Bartholemew. 
(Organisation  
& Correspondence) 
Terry Crawford. 
(Attendance & Recording) 
 
Treasurers: 
Stephen Gordon. (Accounting) 
Terry Crawford. (Banking) 
 
DIRECTORS & PORTFOLIOS 
 
Member Services & Foundation: 
Director: Les Baxter 
Members: Terry Crawford,  
Judith King, Kevin Preece,  
Glenda Iles,  Peter Stearnes. 

 
Community Services: 
Director: Dale Luck. 
Members: Lara Alexander,  
Les Baxter, Merilyn Briggs,  
Nic Butler, Paul Fitzpatrick,  
Steve Gordon, Graeme LeFevre, 
Anna McGrane, Craig Mitchell,  
Phil Niejalke, Troy Reid,  
Ian Smith,   

 
Public Image: 
Director: Glenda Iles. 
Members: , Les Grant,  
Wayne Higgs, Judith King,  
Graeme LeFevre, Kathy MacQueen, 
Catherine Quarrell,  

 
Vocational Services: 
Director: Wayne Higgs 
Members: Les Baxter, ,  
John Frearson, Glenda Iles,  

Youth Services: 
Director: Melissa McGrath. 
Members: Merilyn Briggs, Di But-
ler, Bernadette Echetama,   
Sue Faulkner, Glenda Iles. 
 
Office Bearers: 
 
Sergeant: Phil Niejalke. 
 
Bulletin:  Ian Smith.  
 
Information Technology: 
  Kathy MacQueen, 
  Anna McGrane. 
   
Pastoral Care:   Ian Smith. 
 
Photography:    Brian Beardwood. 
 
Programme:       Les Baxter. 
 
Social:    Les Baxter. 
 
History:     Vacant. 
     
Sheep Manure Project:  
     Graeme LeFevre. 
 
 
 
 
 
                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


